
      
 
  

 
 

 
 

 
Tumut High School Participates in “Worlds Greatest Shave” 
Worlds Greatest Shave 2019 aims to raise more than $16million to provide emotional and practical support for 
people living with blood cancer and drive rapid advacements in blood cancer research. On Thursday, 14th 
March our students and staff actively participated in this fundraiser. Funds are still being counted with our 
“Tumut High Braves the Shave” team already exceeding $10,000. A truly fantastic effort from everyone 
involved. The initiative to participate in this fundraiser came from Year 11 students Lori Webb, Daniel Hibbens 
and Lily Carroll. They were joined by fellow Year 11 students Jack Belt, Ben Jeffery and Damon O’Brien. 
Teachers Mrs Stroud, Mr Wray and Mr Watts supported the students by also getting their head shaved. Mr 
Brown and Mr O’Brien joined in with having their beards shaved off for the cause. Special thanks to the Tumut 
community for donations and promotion of this event as well as to the team of Lucy, Josie and Kyana from 
“The Collective. Hair Face Body” Tumut for kindly donating their hairdressing services. Well done everyone. 

 

Tumut High School Student Representative Council 
Our 2019 SRC students were inducted at the Formal Induction Ceremony on Tuesday, 5th March. It was lovely 
to see parents and friends attend this ceremony and enjoy morning tea with our SRC. Our 2019 SRC is: 

Year 7 – Jacob Whittaker, Jaime Eastlake, Mikalya 
Elder, Tahlya Elder, Kashmir Hazell-Jarrett, Brooke 
Davies. 
Year 8 – Eddie Dodds, Annika Casey, Claudia 
Rummery. 
Year 9 – Leah Ferguson, Daniel Castle, Megan 
Castle, Abbey Taylor. 
Year 10 – Maddy Hibbert, Jeane Van Der Merwe, 
Daisy James, Liana Smithson, Andy Dodds, Samara 
Owers. 
Year 11 – Lily Carroll, Corey Crain, Dom Erbacher, 
Brendon Castle, Daniel Hibbens, Jessica Larter, 
Jamie O’Brien, Damon O’Brien, Danielle Polmeer, 
Lori Webb. 
Year 12 – Samantha Barton, Sam D’Alessandro, Vice 
Captains Clara Dobbie, Bronson Sutton.  
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Working Together – Achieving Together 



 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
TERM 1 
Week 8 Beginning Monday, 18th March 
Monday P&C Annual General Meeting 7pm 

Tuesday Parent Teacher Interviews Semester 1 
2019 

Wednesday Year 12 Visual Arts Study Day 
Friday Year 12 CSU Talk 
Week 9 Beginning Monday, 25th March 
Tuesday Year 11 RYDA in Wagga 
Wednesday Hosting Youth Health Forum 

Thursday Year 12 ANU Presentation 
Songwriting workshop 

Week 10 Beginning Monday,1st April 
Week 11 Beginning Monday, 8th April 
Monday Year 10 Geography to Lake Albert 
Thursday Athletics Carnival 
Friday Year 12 Europe Excursion Departs 
 
 

ASSESSMENT DUE DATES 
TERM 1 
Week 8 Beginning Monday, 18th March 

 

HSC Assessment Tasks: Agriculture, 
Biology, Food Tech., IT Metal, Legal 
Studies, Physics 
Year 11 Assessment Tasks: Maths 
Advanced, Maths Standard, Work 
Studies 

Week 9 Beginning Monday, 25th March 

 

HSC Assessment Tasks: English 
Advanced & Standard, Maths Extension 
Year 11 Assessment Tasks: English 
Advanced, English Standard, 
Geography, Chemistry, Drama 

Week 10 Beginning Monday, 1st April 

 
HSC Assessment Tasks: Mathematics, 
Mathematics Standard 1&2 
Year 11 Assessment Tasks: Maths 
Extension 1, Agriculture, PDHPE 

Tuesday 
Preliminary Business Studies: in class 
task 
HSC Business Studies: in class task 

Thursday HSC Assessment Task: Modern History 

Friday Preliminary Assessment Task: Modern 
History in class 

Week 11 Beginning Monday, 8th April 

 

HSC Assessment Tasks: English 
Extension 1 
Year 11 Assessment Tasks: Physics, 
SLR, Legal Studies, Industrial Tech., 
English Extension 1 

Thursday HSC Assessment Task: Work Studies 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Tumut High School 
MATHEMATICS TUTORING 

for our students in  
Years 7 to 12 

 available before school. 
     

Tumut High School P&C 
ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING  
Monday, 18th March at 7pm 

upstairs in the Administration 
Building. Everyone is 

welcome to attend and share 
    

SAVE THE DATE 
Tumut High School 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
Thursday, 11th April 2019 
At Tumut Bull Paddock. 

COMPLIMENTS FOR THS 
Worlds Greatest Shave - “Wow – 
so amazing” &“Great work THS” 
THS SRC BBQ – “Legends” 
SRC Ban Straws – “One positive 
action at a time – well done” 
THS Radio News – “Girls did an 
amazing job” 
Afternoon Mountain Biking – 
“Great initiative” & “We are lucky 
to have teachers generously 
volunteer” 
Swimming Relay – “Great 
teamwork”  

ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS 
Parents, guardians and carers 
of school children can apply for 

a $100 voucher to use 
 for sport and fitness costs. 

 Visit 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au

/  

Respect, Responsibility, Safety 
 

Scholastic Book Club orders are due to 
Resource Centre by Friday, 22nd March. 



Sport Report 
Congratulations to Kade 
Knight, Eddie Dodds and 
Duncan Smallwood who 
broke records at the 
Southern Slopes Zone 
Swimming Carnival held in 
Tumut on 21st February. 
 

Our swimming team had 
great success at the Riverina 
CHS swimming carnival held in Leeton on 4th 
March. Congratulations to Kade Knight, Duncan 
Smallwood, Daniel Castle, Andy and Eddie Dodds 
on qualifying for individual events at the State CHS 
Carnival to be held in April. We also had 2 relay 
teams qualify for the State Carnival. 
The 4x50m boys 15yrs freestyle relay team of 
Nathan Butt, Zac Treglown, Kade and Daniel. 
 

This team convincingly won the relay in Leeton and 
also took the record.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The 15yr girls 4x50m freestyle relay team of Lulu 
Saunders, Keely Wickman, Gemma Delany and 
Megan Castle came 2nd at Riverina and will also be 
attending the CHS State Carnival  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Young Archie Competition 2019 
Year 10 student Maddy 
Hibbert has entered a 
portrait of her Grandfather in 
this prestigious competition 
run by the Art Gallery of 
NSW. The theme is 
“Someone Special to Me.” 
Category finalists will be 
announced in May and 
winning works will be 
exhibited at the Art Gallery. 
Maddy’s artwork is titled 
“Straight Off the Land.” 
Good luck Maddy. 
 
 

Royal Canberra Show 
Tumut High School Cattle Parading Team attended 
the Royal Canberra Show with great results in the 
parading section as follows: 
- Claudia Rummery 3rd in heat  12 - 14 years 
- Rhys Kell 4th in heat 12- 14yrs 
- Sophie Day 5th in heat 12 -  14yrs & Highly 
Commended  
- Lexie Oag 2nd in heat 12 - 14yrs 
- Ella Day 3rd in heat 12 - 14yrs 
- Maddie Reinders 5th in heat 12-14yrs & Highly 
Commended  
-Molly Davies 1st in heat and 3rd in 15yrs final 
 
In the Steer Competition results were as follows: 
- RYCE Nutella was placed 3rd in the heavy 
domestic with Handler  Sophie Day  
- Interbred Heifer Jackpot Show - 30 heifers were 
entered.  RYCE Cutie Pie was placed 4th overall 
with handler Riley Quinn. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What an amazing 5 days! Very early morning starts 
are part of the Show when you have washing, 
drying, cleaning out stalls & feeding to be done 
before you're in the show ring by 8am. This was 
achieved every day on time by the dedicated THS 
students. A very honourable mention to Mr Tony 
Butler, for his time, knowledge & passion for the 
THS Cattle Parading Program. Thank you to Greg 
Quinn for transporting the cattle. A shout out to ex-
students Mackenzie Day & Monique Toppin for 
helping prep all the cattle. Thanks to all the parents 
who came over & supported the students - from the 
amazing BBQ cooking skills, tasty home baking & 
washing our filthy clothes. Thank you!  

         By Sophie Day Year 9 
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Year 11 Agriculture Farm Study  
As part of their unit ‘Farm Case Study’, Year 11 
Agriculture recently spent an informative day at a 
local Adelong property. During the day, the 
students were given an overview of the history of 
the Adelong farm and how the topography, soil and 
climate are managed to produce beef cattle and 
sheep in the extremes of the Australian climate and 
rising costs. The students were shown many 
methods of the sustainable usage of water and the 
importance of trees on farms to promote 
biodiversity. They were involved in water quality 
and soil sampling for pH and soil texture and took 
part in an energetic walk around the farm. The 
students enjoyed scones, cream and jam for 
morning tea come lunch and conversations under a 
shady verandah. Thanks to James Hayes for giving 
up his day to talk to the students. 
 

 

Clontarf Foundation 
On Sunday, 3rd March Tumut Clontarf Academy 
volunteered to be involved in "Clean-Up Australia 
Day". The boys did a large section of Bila Park and 
the surrounds of the Tumut Racecourse. A great 
day was had with plenty of laughs.   

In Week 6, Clontarf members Tana Scott, Mitchell 
French and Aidan Breed headed to Wagga to 
participate in the Annual Clontarf Basketball 
Challenge. The boys combined with Narrandera 
and were undefeated. 

 

STEM at Tumut High School 
All Support Faculty classes have been working in 
collaboration on STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Maths) projects this year. The classes 
meet every fortnight in the Resource Centre.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The students have been designing, assembling and 
testing parachutes, rain and weather shelters and 
catapults. Through these STEM projects students 
have been developing key skills which include 
problem solving, creativity, critical thinking and 
collaboration. 
 

 

Show report 
Tumut High School was represented at the Tumut 
and Adelong shows recently by: 

• Students showing the school’s wyandottes 
and frizzles in poultry pavilion 

• A photographic display of the highlights of 
2018 for a wide range of student groups in 
the main pavilion and student artworks 

• Eggs and cakes 
• Cattle section (RYCE) 

 

It is fantastic to see students entering events with 
their families. Chloe Manning, Vince Wood and 
Kashmir Hazell-Jarrett all entered their own birds to 
Tumut and/or Adelong show and took away various 
prizes. Well done everyone and especially to the 
parents and grandparents who were able to attend 
the shows.                                                      Mrs Beale 
 
 Tumut High School P&C Association meets the 3rd Monday of each month at 7.00pm in the Administration Block 



Community Annoucements 
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